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Meeting Summary 
 

Present 
 
Sinclair James (Chairperson) Bill Bracegirdle  
Clint McKechnie Cpl. Theresa Labbe (RCMP) 
Brenda McKinny Cst. Chika Modozie (WPS) 
Detlef Hindemith S/Sgt. Marc Alain (BPS) 
Twyla Ludwig Jeanie Dalman (MPI) 
Ernie Dyck Christian Tardi 
Julie-Ann Drosdoski (Prov. Coordinator)    
 
Regrets: 
Cst Maria Buduhan 
 

 Welcome new PAC member and new Provincial Coordinator 
The PAC would like to welcome Christian Tardi to the Committee. Julie-Ann Drosdoski was introduced as 
the new Provincial Coordinator. 
 

 COPP Logo Usage 
PAC is formulating a COPP Logo Guidelines Policy surrounding the usage of the logo with other 
organization or business logos, and on what items it can be printed on. 

 

 Signs for back of Cars 
PAC agreed to the design and material of a new sign that would be placed in the back window of a 
COPP patrol vehicle. The Provincial Coordinator will be ordering stock and it will notify when 
available for groups to request through the website. 

 

 Criminal Record Search & Vulnerable Sector Verification 
PAC will investigate if it is feasible to change the length of time required between the Criminal 
Record Search & Vulnerable Sector Verification. Currently it is two years. 
 

 Regional Representation Vacancies 
There are currently vacancies in the following regions: 4, 10, 11 and W1, W2. 

 

 Regional Map Changes 
The following regions will be changed to accommodate the current coverages by Regional 
Representatives: 

o Roblin to Region 6 
o Sandpiper to Region 13 
o Carberry to Region 5 
o McCreary to Region 8 
o Region 11 will be adjusted to follow Highway 59 
o Winnipeg – there will be three regions split by the rivers: W1 – North West, W2 – South 

West, W3 – East 
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The Provincial Coordinator will have the map, database and website updated to show these 
changes. 
 

 145 Powers COPP 
No longer patrolling. We thank them for their many years of helping keep the Winnipeg 
neighborhood a safer place. 
 

 Law Enforcement Liaison 
COPP encourages groups to reach out to their local Law Enforcement Liaison to keep 
communication open. If you are not sure who that is, please reach out to the Provincial Coordinator.  
 

 2019 COPP Conference 
Planning has begun for the 2019 COPP Conference: 

o October 25–27, 2019 
The Hilton Winnipeg Airport Suites – 1800 Wellington Ave 

 

 CCOPA 
Some of you have inquired about the decision last year to not provide a Manitoba representative to 
the Canadian Citizens on Patrol Association (CCOPA) board. The Manitoba COPP PAC reviewed all 
correspondence, information provided, and details following a presentation regarding CCOPA. After 
careful consideration, a unanimous decision was made to respectfully decline the request to have a 
representative on CCOPA’s board. The decision has no reflection on the CCOPA members, 
supporters or their presentation. The board felt that the fees for participating were not reflected in 
any potential benefits of membership and as a result did not find significant value or impact for the 
Manitoba program at this time.  
 


